4 MENZIESHILL CONTROLLED PARKING ZONE (AN389-2004)

Reference is made to Article IV of the minute of meeting of this Committee of 24th May 2004 at which
there was submitted Report No 322-2004 “Menzieshill Controlled Parking Zone - Dickson Avenue
Area - Variation of Waiting Restrictions”.

This report sought to amend some details in light of experience and comments received from the time
of the scheme’s introduction.

The Committee approved the preparation of a Traffic Regulation Order to vary the Menzieshill
Controlled Parking Zone and introduce waiting restrictions in that length of Dickson Avenue outwith
the zone in accordance with the report, subject to it being remitted to the Director of Planning and
Transportation to give further consideration to the matter (or proposals for) of charges for visitors as
detailed in paragraph 6.4 of the report, and to report back to Committee in the future.

After further consideration and following comments from the local community and the local member,
the Director of Planning and Transportation is of a mind not to bring forward proposals for a visitors’
parking scheme due to a lack of identified demand and Committee is therefore asked to approve the
preparations of the Orders as noted in item IV report No 322-2004 having “considered the matter of
charges for visitors” as requested.
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